

UUFCO New Home Steering Committee

This is countdown time for the completion of the New Home Project. Here are New Home dates to have in your calendar:

- Friday, **January 23** Substantial Date of Completion of our New Home
- Sunday, **February 1** 1st Sunday Service in our New Home

If you were able to visit the New Home site on December 14, you saw how much progress has been made on the project. There are 50-60 crew members from several subcontracting businesses as well as Kirby Nagelhout Construction Company, our contractor, on site every day. There's even work going on on Saturdays. With a completion date of January 23, they are one very busy community of skilled craftsmen.

As we get closer to that completion date there will be more information about when you can get into the building for committee work, meetings and general visiting. Between January 23 and our February 1 first service, there will quite a bit of UUFCO move-in and settle-in work As the transition and facility related committees support our shift from being renters to owners.

Since it isn't possible to drop by the site, the best way to see what's happening is to visit the New Home table for the most recent pictures. You'll also be able to ask follow-up questions that you have from the tour on December 14.

New Home Project Steering Committee: Dale Clark, Design Committee; John Coltman, Finance Committee; Don Hartsough, Capital Campaign Committee; Jerrie Jones, Secretary and Website Update Coordinator; Leslie Koc, Chair; (Dave MacGurn, Land & Site Committee - retired); Vernon Threlkeld, Construction & Technical Advisory Committee

You are welcome to send comments or questions to <u>uufconewhome@gmail.com</u>. We will respond to you directly and we'll share the answers in the FAQ section on the New Home page of the UUFCO website.

Chair: Leslie Koc